Some notes on teacher prep time:

There is no legislated standard on prep time. Prep time has to be negotiated with employers, even in the case of public school teachers (as my examples below make clear).

The only attempt at research on teacher prep in the local context is the 2005 survey conducted by the BCTF of full-time secondary English teachers, a report on which can be found at http://www.bctf.ca/ResearchReports/2001wlc02/report.html
These teachers reported logging, “a total of 29.5 hours a week of non-contact time in a series of other activities integrally related to their teaching”. As a table from the report indicates, preparation time accounted for 7.6 hours in a typical week for these teachers. The average contact time for a secondary teacher in B.C. is approximately 23.5 hours/ week. Based on these figures, it would appear that these teachers prep approximately one hour for every three contact hours.

As part of the lead up to contract negotiations, “seventy one percent of the teachers who responded to the recent BCTF Teaching and Learning Conditions Survey either disagreed or strongly disagreed to the question "I have adequate time each week for planning and preparation."

Of course, great inconsistency exists between districts, schools and specialties. 
In contract negotiations, the BCTF tabled its demand that a consistent minimum of 12.5% of weekly preparation time (as a percentage of total work hours) should be paid to K-12 teachers, stating that “the workload of teachers has increased dramatically”. 
This demand was met.

Comparing the workloads for K- 12 and adult ESL teachers is pretty difficult. However the BCTF position (and my own experience as teacher and teacher-trainer) is that they are comparable. 

Now, adult and continuing education teachers working for school districts are in a different situation from those in the K-12 system and in most contracts are specifically exempted from entitlement to paid prep time. The only district that pays adult educators prep time is the Vancouver School District (950 hours/ year), where a separate negotiated agreement exists.

In a presentation to the B.C. Legislative Select Standing Committee on Education in June, the President of the BCTF Adult Educators PSA recommended that teachers in adult literacy and academic day and evening courses be given the same preparation and mark and release time as their day school colleagues. This report is published on the web at: http://www.leg.bc.ca/CMT/38thparl/session-2/edu/hansard/E0605pm-09.pdf

So, the struggle continues.

D. Fleming

